year and is looking lovely. D.J. is still fighting to get on his feet and who knows, he
might just make it.

Nancy has started a pre-school so she can stay at home and be with her kids more. She
teaches a morning and an afternoon session three times a week. We think she will be

very good at this. They have finished the unfinished area in their upstairs and fixed it up
for the school.

We were glad to have Virginia's family visit us in early August. Nathan stayed at home
to take Drivers Ed. He now has his license. That will be a help to Virginia. It looks as if
Nathan, Warren and Jonathan are all going to be tall.

. This June Sherlene and I stayed at Virginia's and commuted to the Nat'l Genealogical
Society convention in Baltimore MD. It was great. I bought a book I thought would take
the Turnbaugh line across the ocean, but it turned out to not be our John Turnbaugh.
However, we think our John is probably related and is probably from the same general
area in Germany. Sherlene plans to take a class or two at the Y this year. Rats. I hoped
to involve her in Turnbaugh research. Maybe, anyway?

Love
Mom and Gram Hall




